
 

 

Report on Condolence Meet – Pahalgam Terror Attack 

On April 22, 2025, a devastating terrorist attack shook the serene Baisaran Valley near 
Pahalgam in the Anantnag district of Jammu and Kashmir. Militants affiliated with The 
Resistance Front, an offshoot of Lashkar-e-Taiba, targeted innocent tourists in a brutal assault 
that claimed the lives of at least 28 individuals and left over 20 injured. This heinous act stands 
as one of the deadliest attacks on civilians in the region in recent years. 

In response to this tragic incident, New Horizon College of Engineering (NHCE) gathered on 
April 24, 2025, with heavy hearts to mourn the loss of innocent lives. The NHCE community 
extended its deepest condolences to the families of those who perished and stood in 
unwavering solidarity with all those who grieve. 

As a mark of respect and unity, a one-minute silence was observed across the campus. 
Following this, the students of NHCE organized a solemn candlelight march, symbolizing hope, 
resilience, and collective mourning. Holding placards with strong and heartfelt messages 
against terrorism, the students sent a powerful message of unity, peace, and determination. 

The Chairman of NHEI, the President, Principal, Registrar, Senior Executive Directors, Executive 
Directors, Directors, Deans, all faculty members, and a large number of students participated in 
this condolence meet and the subsequent march. Their collective presence demonstrated the 
spirit of compassion, solidarity, and an unwavering stand against acts of terror. 

Through this heartfelt tribute, the NHCE community reaffirmed its commitment to peace, 
harmony, and the sanctity of innocent lives. 

Glimpses of the Condolence Meet: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1fThtWG_ov3ptnfzAfwLvrD7GYF1GkZfq?usp=sharing 


